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THE FORUM FOR NEW SCIENCE 
WHAT IS THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR NEW SCIENCE (IANS)? 

by Carolyn Duce-Ashe 

"UFO research is leading us kicking and 
screaming into the science of the twenty-first 
century." J. Allen Hynek 

Reprinted from The View from Hermit's Peak. 
This newsletter is available for $18 per year or 
any "reasonable amount. " Send check to 
Richmar Earthgate Group, PO Box 14956, 

Albuquerque, NM 87191 

IANS is a nonprofit organization for pro­
fessional and lay people whose purpose is "to 
promote . a new science that will help the 
evolvement of mankind in a manner that will 
complement and preserve the natural order of 
the universe." The goal is "to unite individuals 
of a New Science philosophy and initiate a 
paradigm shift in science and health care." 

I didn't know much about IANS but, when I 
received a call for papers in the mail for the 
upcoming forum in Fort Collins, Colorado, I 
thought this conference might be an opportunity 
to meet like-minded people and to actually 
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participate in a small way in helping to change 
the world for the better. 

There were just a few weeks before the 
deadline for submitting papers, but I quickly put 
together an abstract which was accepted, and 
then pulled together a paper based on some of 
the writing on quantum consciousness I have 
been doing for The View. My talk was entitled 
"Quantum Consciousness: Psi, Miracles, the 
UFO experience and Creativity." I presented it 
on Saturday afternoon and felt it was very well 
received. 

The yearly IANS conference, called The 
Forum For New Science, convened on Septem­
ber 13, 1995 at the Fort Collins Marriott. My 
sister, Jillanne Garrett, joined me and we both 
experienced a truly inspiring five days of 
exploration into what leading scientists and 
thinkers are doing to bring in a new paradigm 

What Is The New Science? 

One of the first speakers, a founder of 
IANS, was physicist and former Apollo astro­
naut Brian O'Leary, Ph.D. He is a former 
astronomy/physics professor at Princeton 
University, but a kinder and more likable and 
down-to-earth guy would be hard to find. 

O'Leary's talk, appropriately, focused on 
defining the New Science. This includes 
medicine, psychology, energy, environmental 
sciences, agriculture, non-physical sciences 
(UFOs, NOEs, OBEs, ghosts, crop circles, 



parapsychology, mysticism, and spirituality), 
biology, physics (especially quantum physics) 
and its connection to consciousness, other 
dimensions, and mind/matter interaction. In 
short, New Science includes the interrela­
tionship of the foregoing disciplines and how 
they will all be part of a new paradigm of 
science. 

Beyond Quantum 

As you can see, the new science includes 
and promotes healing, psi, consciousness, free 
energy, UFOs, mysticism and spirituality, and 
all phenomena not explained by Newtonian sci­
ence. And more than this, there is an emerging 
science which goes beyond quantum physics 
called Zero Point Energy, a science which 
makes consciousness a major factor in the 

· creation of matter. This zero point energy has 
been called sacred science in the past, and to 
understand it we will have to re-examine the 
role of consciousness (ours and whatever's is 
"out there"), the concept of the "ether, " free 
energy and the truth in the face of the fact that 
we create this and all reality. The idea that we 
co-create, through our consciousness to some 
extent, all matter and phenomena is something 
that mysticism has affirmed for millennia. But 
now science, the new science, is saying the 
same thing. The new paradigm has the poten­
tial to bring in a wonderful new era of coopera­
tion between science and spirituality to· heal 
ourselves and the planet. 

The Lapis Pig 

O'Leary has developed a charming charac­
ter named Lapis Pig, a muppet, designed by 
Jim Henson's group, which O'Leary operates 
and speaks through. This Lapis Pig is the voice 
of the old paradigm: the vested interests, the 
arguments of reductionism, determinism, and 
materialism. Using this delightful device, 
O'Leary can quote the old paradigm rhetoric 
which seeks to delay progress, to debunk 
anything paranormal, and to perpetuate the 
rape of the environment. This character, the 
Lapis· Pig, was omnipresent throughout the 
conference and was an amusing and effective 
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reminder to all of us of what the old paradigm 
represents and of who we are up against. 

Miracle in the Void 

Just a few days before the conference 
O'Leary's third book had arrived and was 
available for purchase. This book, Miracle in 
the Void, is O'Leary's account of his own 
personal encounter with the new paradigm. He 
documents the process through which we must 
all go to arrive at an understanding of the new 
science. He describes this process as 
"grieving," exactly like that described by 
Elizabeth Kubler-Ross in writing about the 
stages one goes through when confronted with 
one's own death or the death of a loved one. 
It's our fear of change which forces us to 
experience denial, anger, bargaining, depres­
sion, and, finally, acceptance and forgiveness. 
This process also ultimately includes creativity, 
enlightenment, empowerment and transcendence. 

O'Leary places us, as a society, in the denial 
stage now, and just moving into the anger stage 
of the process. Evidence for the anger can be 
seen in such events as the Oklahoma City bomb­
ing. But completing the grieving process, though 
difficult, will lead us into a new enlightened 
paradigm. This is O'Leary's message which he 
illustrates with his own struggle. He says: "The 
truth will set you free, but first it will piss you off." 
This is one of O'Leary's often quoted sayings! I 
think it is appropriate for our times. 

Some Possible Breakthroughs 

O'Leary issued a challenge to all of us 
attending the conference to learn, listen, speak, 
and especially to think about how we can per­
sonally make a difference in the world by 
actively promoting the new paradigm. Interest­
ingly, he said there is a chance for a break­
through soon in several projects that he is 
involved in. IANS may be working more closely 
with The Institute of Noetic Sciences. Also, 
O'Leary is part of the group which includes 
Rockefeller that is working to get immunity 
against prosecution for violating security oaths. 
This is expressly for UFO witnesses. This could 
be very exciting if it occurs. 



Other Speakers and Their Messages 

The IANS conference presented an array of 
impressive speakers. Michael Grosso, Ph.D., 
the first speaker of the conference, spoke on 
"The Future of Death," what science tells us 
about our destiny of overcoming the limitations 
of the human body. "Being in the spirit implies 
being above the law of death," he said. The 
mind, he affirmed, is inherently able to tran­
scend the body. The secret of life and death, 
according to Grosso, is the power of imagina­
tion. Through it we can "will" immortality. 

Kurt Donsbach, D.C., spoke on alternatives 
for cancer cures. As part of the new science, 
Donsbach uses many "unconventional" ap­
proaches to curing cancer. One fascinating 
point he made was that cancer cells don't use 
oxygen in replication-they use fermentation. 
They use glucose to make energy, therefore if 
we stay away from sugar we help "starve" any 
cancer cells in the body. 

I attended Richard Hoagland's talk and also 
his evening workshop. He elaborated on the 
Mars and Moon anomalies and showed how the 
zero point energy (or tetrahedral) concept of 
new science is evident in the movement of the 
solar system. He cited some little-understood 
equations of Maxwell which support hyperdi­
mensional physics and stated that we live in "a 
universe of abundance-the sun is proof of it." 

The tetrahedral geometry found on Earth, 
Mars, and the Moon isn't naturally occurring. 
These structures show that the "new science" 
was in operation perhaps millions of years ago 
when some intelligence built the structures. 

Hoagland showed a slide of a frame from 
the recent Clementine Moon mission which 
shows the "spire" and other structures photo­
graphed by NASA years before. Thus, Clemen­
tine seems to confirm the moon structures. 

John Mack, MD was honored by IANS at 
the Saturday might dinner with an award for 
"being out there and taking the flack." This 
referred to the recent attempt by a Harvard 
committee to strip him of his tenure because of 
his work with abductees. 

.Happily, Dr. Mack will retain his position at 
Harvard and is continuing his study into the 
abduction phenomenon. He showed recent raw 
footage of interviews he did with school children 
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in South Africa who had a mass UFO sighting, 
and with a Zulu shaman who claims to have 
been abducted when he was going through 
shamanic training in the bush. This was 
fascinating stuff. Dr. Mack said the footage was 
to be included in a video which will be 
commercially available sometime in the future. 

As for the reality of the abduction 
phenomenon, Dr. Mack stated that he feels that 
"we co-create the phenomenon on some level." 
This, of course, supports the new science 
theme of participation of human consciousness, 
of consciousness being an essential part of all 
paranormal phenomena. The abduction pheno­
menon "challenges the fundamental world view 
of the human mind," he said. But he added that 
"a blow to human arrogance can only be a 
good thing." He reminded us to keep looking for 
patterns, to remember that love is "the umbilical 
cord that connects" because "graduation time is 
coming." 

Michael Lindemann, futurist and UFO 
lecturer, was the speaker at the Saturday night 
banquet. He didn't give his usual talk on the 
reality of UFOs, but, instead, spoke about other 
related matters. His theme was that contact 
with non-human intelligence will be, or is, the 
most important force shaping the future. He 
feels we are in the· "endgame" of the UFO 
coverup; he thinks patterns are emerging that 
show that there is more than "alien beings" in 
the non-human intelligence idea. 

Lindemann spoke of the angelic realm and 
the huge percentage of people who believe in 
that reality and the lives that are moved 
changed, and improved due to angels. What 
are angels? "It doesn't matter," he said. "What's 
important is that lives are changed." 

Contact and communication with gorillas or 
dolphins may prove enlightening. "They're just 
as smart as us and a lot nicer," he quipped. 
Artificial intelligence (computers) is another 
avenue of research that may bring interesting 
results, he says. 

"The dumbest question to ask is 'Are UFOs 
real?"' Lindemann said. "Because your world is 
falling down around you and those who .know 
are scared. They don't want to be out of a job 
prematurely!" Lindemann suggested rather than 
prosecute the leaders of the old paradigm that 
we should "give them an early pension, say 



thank you, and get on with it." According to him, 
we should overcome our fear because we're all 
in this together. "The new world will be quite 
wonderful, but unrecognizable." We should 
"wake up, smell the coffee, and get ready for 
the ride of a lifetime," he advised. 

Some Additional Remarks 

The IANS conference included more than 75 
speakers, some well-known scientists and 
authors, and many unknown to me. Obviously, 
there were many more talks and workshops than 
my sister and I could attend. But we kept hearing 

FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK... � 
Well, here we are at the end of another year 

and, naturally, there are some important changes 
I'd like to let you know about. 

First, Dan De Mar (NM MUFON State Direc­
tor}, Rebecca Minshall (Bernalillo State Section 
Director) and myself (Assistant State Director) 
announce our resignations effective January 1, 
1996. All three of us need the time to do other 
things but we've enjoyed serving you. These posi­
tions are now available so if you are interested 
please contact Dan at 897-9982 or 298-3950. 

Second, we've lost the Sandia Center for our 
monthly meetings. The Sandia Church will no 
longer be managing that space. Please HELP us 
to find a new meeting location. Call Dan at the 
above numbers. 

the same theme run through the presentations. 
And that theme seemed to be that we are on the 
verge of a new paradigm, a new world where 
consciousness will be recognized as an integral 
part of all material and spiritual life. 

There was a great deal of excitement, 
optimism and hope for the future expressed by 
everyone, and it looks like we are indeed on 
the verge of an undeniable shift of conscious­
ness which will affect our world like nothing has 
in the past. 

For information on IANS write to: IANS, 
1304 South College Avenue, Fort Collins, CO 
80524. 

A UFO conference was held in Crestone, 
Colorado from November 9-12, 1995. The 
conference was organized by researcher Tom 
Adams of Paris, Texas. 

Rebecca Minshall, myself and Bill Jones of 
Columbus, Ohio went up together and met with 
Tom, Chris O'Brien and his brother Brandon, 
Gary Massey, Rebecca Shatte of Houston, TX, 
Shari Adamiak (CSETI), David Perkins of Santa 
Fe, and others. 

Many topics and theories were discussed and 
everyone had a good time at the "Lone Star 
Bar ... " We're already. looking forward to next 
years's conference. 

Finally, Debby Stark and I wish you all a 
wonderful Holiday and look forward to beginning 
our fourth year and issue #31 of your newsletter! 

--Carolyn Duce-Ashe 

ROSWELL INCIDENT I-BEAM REPLICA 

As seen on Sightings and Alien Autopsy with and endorsed by Jesse Marcell, Jr., M.D. 1-Beam 
comes complete with acrylic display tube and stand and background information including 
photocopy of Dr. Marcel holding the 1-Beam. $19.95 + $3.00 s/h. NM res., add $1.18 tax. 
Check or money order to Miller Johnson Design , 1620 Soplo Rd. SE, Albuquerque, NM 87123-
445. Shipped First Class. Foreign, $35.00 draft in U.S. dollars, shipped Air Mail. Below is a sample ... 

---

:t+ti�l�l+��il?t�ltli%!4,�!ttit�ilt 

THE 70 5YM60LS ON I-BEAK REPLlCI\ © 1995 ·M\LLER JOHN50N 
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CALENDAR ~ 
December 28: Regular NM MUFON Meeting. 
This will be our LAST meeting at the Sandia 
Center, 1540 Juan Tabo NE at 7:30 PM. There 
will be a short business meeting and a 
CHRISTMAS PARTY! Admission is FREE! 

January NM MUFON Meeting??? We need to 
find a new meeting place before a meeting 
can be scheduled. If you know of a place for 
us please call Dan at 897-9982 or at 298-3950 
and be sure your name is on the postcard list { 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Beyon9 Boundaries Research Expeditions 
is offering trips to Puerto Rico (Jan. 7-14 
1996), Egypt (Jan. 22-Feb. 8 1996), Greece, 
Japan, England, Scotland, Peru, New Zealand 
and Australia. The expeditions will be lead by 
internationally known UFO researchers like 
Marc Davenport and Colin Andrews. Info: 
Beyond Boundaries, Inc., 2109 Hwy 377, East 
Granberry, TX 76049 or call 1-800-259-8747. 

Greenleaf Publications has a free catalog 
of UFO books, audiotapes and videotapes. 
Write to: Greenleaf Publications, PO Box 8152, 
Murfreesboro,·TN 37133 or call 615-896-1549. 

Mass Dreams Newsletter by Dr. Chet Snow 
and Earth Shift: the Video are now available. 
Write to Chet Snow, PO Box 1738, Sedona, AZ 
86339. 

The New Being Project is offering "two 
radical new books. " Miracle In The Void by Dr. 
Brian O'Leary (signed copy-$25) and Zen In 
The Art Of Close Encounters, editor Paul David 
Pursglove ($14.50). Write to NBP, PO Box 
1657, Guerneville, CA 95446. 

OUT OF THE BLUE! 

Dear Carolyn, 

I think you could use a piece of control data 
for your Duce-Ashe Survey #2 (see issue #29). 

1) I have no psychic ability. No psychic 
dreams, no EPS experiences, although I am 
"sheep," not a "goat". 
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2) I have no artistic ability. I did poorly in 
my Engineering Drafting course in college, al­
though all the theoretical and lab courses were 
easy. I go to the local art show openings for 
the refreshments. 

3) I listen to KHFM [classical music--ed] 
fairly often but I have negative musical ability, 
when it comes to playing anything. 

4) I have never been abducted or anything 
else. 

5) I am your usual dull and boring engineer 
even though I have an intellectual interest in 
UFO's and the paranormal. 

· Sincerely yours 
Ken Ewing, Los Alamos, NM 
PS: I have had no further newspaper clip­

pings from Britain relating to the Santilli alien 
autopsy. 

PS2: I have been to about 40 seances in 
Britain (none in the USA) and there is a very 
significant statistical differences between data 
for me and controls using strangers. (The data 
for me applied to strangers.) The signal-to­
noise ratio is about 1 or 2 and the data ob­
tained are not important in my life, but possibly 
of philosophical importance. If there were 
nothing to mediumship the signal-to-noise ratio 
would be zero. 

(Thanks, Ken! We always enjoy hearing 
from you!--ed.) 

Dear Carolyn: 

First, please note our new address. 
As you probably know, Karla Turner has 

contracted cancer and her own resources have · 

been depleted. The enclosed leaflet details how 
concerned parties can contribute to a fund to 
help pay the cost of her treatments. We would 
be very grateful if you would put this in the next 
issues of your newsletters. 

Meanwhile, Leah and I are now handling 
400 titles of books, videotapes, and audiotapes 
on UFOs, aliens and related subjects, and are 
adding new titles all the time. We will mail a 
free catalog to anyone who contacts us at the 
below address or numbers (or who em ails us at 
leahmarc@ix.netcom.com). We are also accept­
ing offers to speak anywhere in the world, and 
will be glad to mail sponsor requirements to 
prospective sponsors. 



(By now you should already have received 
a letter explaining how Wild Flower Press · 

double-crossed me on Contact Forum. Since I 
was receiving NM MUFON NEWS in exchange 
for Contact Forum, you may want to take me 
off your mailing list. I will greatly miss receiving 
your newsletter, as it is one of the few I find 
interesting enough and easy enough to. read 
that I always read it; however, we simply 
cannot afford to pay for any new subscriptions 
-particularly since all the income I was 
receiving from my editing of Contact Forum is 
now gone. But keep up the good work.) 

Sincerely, 
Marc Davenport, Vice President 
Greenleaf Publications 
PO Box 8152 
Murfreesboro, TN 37133 

Dear Ms. Duce-Ashe: 

I have been programming UFO sightings 
into a database of my own design for the last 
decade. *U* is a stand-alone program (written 
from the ground up in C-language), with over 
12,500 well researched UFO sightings from 
about 230 separate sources. The ENTIRE RUN 
of MUFON JOURNALS is just ONE of these 
sources. *U* is constantly updated, so my flyers 
are out of date as soon as I print them! 

*U* was warmly endorsed by Dr. Jacques 
Vallee, Dr. Richard Haines, James McCampbell 
(former MUFON scientific director) and others. 
Many of my small clientele are at the doctoral 
level, but *U* is surprisingly easy to use. You 
DO need a DOS/Windows type computer, how­
ever, there is no Apple or Macintosh version. 

For research purposes, the *U* package 
may serve as a super-index to UFO sightings in 
the literature or media. Each book case cites 
reference and page number. Magazine cases 
give the Issue number. There is no faster, more 
inexpensive way to footnote/verify sources, or 
to find additional materials related to a given 
study. An automatic "demo" routine runs 
endlessly for an interesting lecture aid. 

There are 85 search paths including 64 
attributes. These may be used in ANY combi­
nation to display maps, dump files to screen or 
printer, export data, or perform a whole menu 
of statistical functions and test theories. One 
new statistics function graphs sightings 
frequencies versus Earth-Mars relative orbits; 
i.e. when the two planets are close together. 
This yields some surprfsing data. 

I cannot afford high-profile advertising, but 
send mailers like this one to UFO groups, 
researchers, writers and journals. I rely on 
sales of *U* to continue my research. I certainly 
hope you can make some mention this software 
to your associates! 

I will gladly send a mailer like this one to 
anyone who drops me a card or calls with a 
mailing address. I respond immediately to all 
inquiries and promise same-day shipping. 
Updates to *U* are offered to registered users 
at about 9-month intervals so they may stay 
current. Please call/write if you have any 
questions! 

Yours Truly, 
Larry Hatch 
142 Jeter Street 
Redwood City, CA 94062 
415/366-44 72 

� URGENT MESSAGE! 

Dr. Karla Turner, UFO abduction researcher and author of Into The Fringe, Taken and Masquerade Of 
Angels (with Ted Rice), has contracted a very dangerous form of cancer. Her doctors believe it will be fatal 
without treatment, which is expensive. Dr. Turner's own finances have already been depleted, so she needs 
your help. A nonprofit fund has been set up. Please send your donations to: 

Karla Turner Fund, c/o Boatmen's Bank, P.O. Box 1681, Little Rock, AR, 72203-1681. 

Don't let this fearless investigator who has fought against government coverups and exposed so much of 
the· abduction mystery perish for lack of a helping hand. Remember, the Bible says that gifts will be repaid 
threefold. And many contactees have reported that they have been told by extraterrestrials that we "Earthlings" 
need to learn to love one another unconditionally. Please pass this message on to all your friends, internet web 
sites, etc. Thank you for your help. 
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Editor's choice for best crop circle which appeared near Santa Rosa, California, this summer 

(1995). Photo by Jillanne Garrett. 

Merry Christmas from Matt Graeber (cartoonist), "Saucer Smear," and N M  MUFON News! 

Found on the Internet ... 

Forwarded from Hal Weaver, Principal lnvesitigator of the Hubble Space Telescope team 
observing Comet Hale-Bopp. 

Hi everyone, 
We've done some preliminary analysis of the October HST data and find that Hale-Bopp's nucleus 

is about 40 km in diameter. 
Of course, this number must be taken with a grain of salt. You can read more about the various 

qualifications attached to this number by going to: 
http://www. arcorp. com/Hale-Bopp.html 
lfHale-Bopp's nucleus really is this large, then we should have a nice show in 1997. 
Regards ........ Hal Weaver 
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From the Producer's Corner ... 

Very early on Friday morning, December 8, I 
was lying awake, waiting for sleep to come, so I 
turned on Art Bell's radio show on KKOB radio to 
lull me into slumberland. To my great surprise, I 
heard him announce that in connection with the 
flurry of news about remote viewing, he was about 
tc;> interview Ed Dames! 

Dames, who used to reside here in Albu­
querque, now lives in Hollywood, CA. He talked for 
an hour minus commercials and was reserved and 
polite; he took no audience questions (Bell didn't 
open the telephone lines at all). He said little those 
who follow him don't already know, and he said 
nothing about UFOs. His main bits of news included 
that his group is looking into the Unibomber and 
expects success, and that Gordon Michael Scallion 
will be right about his predictions (another topic on 
Bell's mind lately.) 

New readers may not be aware of the previous 
articles we did on Ed Dames, remote viewing and 
related topics, so I went through the back issues of 
NM MUFON News and found this . . .  

I notice we had a short article in the first issue, 
"PSITECH moves to Albuquerque," a quarter page 
on the company's move from Washington and how 
the team is interested in cattle mutilations and the 
face on Mars. 

Our next Dames mention was in issue #4, 
under the title "UFO 'Big Event in New Mexico' 
Confirmed at Treat V. The article was an excerpt of 
an article Editor Duce-Ashe wrote for UFO 
Magazine's VB, #3, 1993 issue. It reviewed Dames' 
talk at TREAT V and his claim that something would 
be happening between the talk and August of 1993. 

In issue #5, we had an article on remote 
viewing in general with a mention of Ed Dames. 

In issues #6 and 7 we ran a two-part article by 
yours truly (me, Debby) called Talking to Ed Dames. 
This was an actual interview focusing on UFOs and 
similar activities he and his team had looked into on 
a whim. If Art Bell had known about this when he 
interviewed Dames ...  ! Dames probably wouldn't 
have said anything, but. . .  

In issue #6 we also had a short article on 
Dames looking into ·the origin of what is now known 
as the hanta virus. 

Issue #9 headlined with "What is Happening? 
Ed Dames' 'Big Event' and the Mars Observer'. This 
issue was printed in September '93 and we quoted 
Dames as saying "You have my word that things 
are happening." We also had some editorial and 
producer opinions about this ... We two newsletter 
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creators were obviously milking this for all we could, 
but it was fun :) 

Issue #1 0 reported two telephone conversations 
with Dames. 

In issue #12 (Jan. 1994), we reported on John 
Alexander's talk to our group. Alexander laughed off 
the Aviary rumors, explained what was really going 
on, and mostly talked about his interest in thana­
tology. Also in that issue we reported that Dames 
said cattle mutilations would continue in NM. True, 
1994 turned out to be a big year for them, though, 
fortunately for the ranchers, 1995 was very quiet. . .  

Issue #15 reported a list compiled by Victoria 
Alexander of the Top Ten Reasons Why The Aliens 
Failed to Make a Big Display in New Mexico in 
August. It spoofs a lot of researchers. 

I am on the internet and have joined a UFO 
mailing group. I wrote up an announcement about 
Ed Dames and posted it, and soon thereafter 
received the following message from Belgium: 

Dear Debby, 
I am a member of MUFON, and edit a maga­

zine on UFOs in Belgium and Holland. 
We are doing a story on Dames, Alexander and 

RV-ing shortly, and with great interest I read how 
you were on the story for several years. In Holland, 
it is all happening. I've seen the pre-release of 
Courtney Brown's book on Remote Viewing, and 
though it is highly speculative (talk about how the 
greys have ranks amongst them), I'm told the other 
people who read it, informed the possible Dutch 
publisher to go ahead with it. 

Anyway, I was wondering whether you could 
send me, through email, the article on Alexander 
that appeared in the January 1994 issue (No 12). If 
sent by regular mail, I'm afraid we'll miss the 
deadline by some days, which would be a pity. I will 
later order for more issues of the magazine. 

Also, feel free to check out our website: 

http://www.glo.be/globe/users/fsffilco/index.html 

Hoping you can help me, 
Sincerely, Filip Coppens, fsffilco@glo.be 

I will forward Mr. Coppens the information he 
desires and ask him for more on what he discovers. 

If you are interested in purchasing any of these 
back issues, write to 

Carolyn Duce-Ashe, NM MUFON News, 
PO Box 2786, Corrales, NM 87048 

and include $1. 50 per issue. Subscriptions are 
available from that address, also at $1.50 per issue. 


